
Minutes 9/10/2025 
 

The Executive Board of the Northwest Iowa Area Solid Waste Agency held a meeting on Wednesday, September 
10, 2025, at 7 pm at the Landfill office.   
 
Chairman Pedley called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Roll call was taken.  Present:  Arlyn Pedley, Brad Hindt, 
Cory Altena, Dennis Thielvoldt, Jerry Johnson, Jerry Muilenburg, Leroy De Boer, Les Brommer, Randy Lyman, Scott 
Maggert and Ted Underberg.  Absent:  Dan Rolfes, Dennis Vanden Hull and Ryan Krugar. 
 
Randy Lyman made a motion to approve tonight’s agenda.  Seconded by Les Brommer.  All ayes.  Motion carried.  
 
Jerry Muilenberg made a motion to approve the Executive Board Minutes from 8/13/2025.  Seconded by Ted 
Underberg.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
Brad Hindt made a motion to approve the payment of Recycling Bills received up to 9/10/2025.  Seconded by 
Dennis Thielvoldt.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
Dennis Thielvoldt made a motion to approve the payment of HHM bills received up to 9/10/2025.  Seconded by 
Leroy De Boer.  All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
Randy Lyman made a motion to approve the payment of Landfill Bills received up to 9/10/2025.  Seconded by 
Jerry Johnson.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
Director Brent Kach provided both his typed manager’s report and a typed engineer’s report for review.  No action 
needed or taken. 
 
Old Business:  There was discussion on the fees for the 2024 flooding debris coming out of Rock Valley.  The 
discussion was about both the unground asbestos waste and the ground up demolition waste.  A letter will be 
drafted to explain the need for the additional fee of $15 a ton for the asbestos waste that was approved by the 
board on 8/13/25.  No action was taken at this time on the disposal rate for the ground up demolition waste. 
 
New Business:  Director Brent Kach presented the option of consolidating the 3 checking accounts at Citizens 
State Bank in Sheldon into 1 checking account.  This will save time and make record keeping simpler.  The 
auditors, accounts were consulted and there were no problems from there point of view.  After discussion Jerry 
Johnson made the motion to consolidate the 3 checking accounts at Citizens State Bank in Sheldon into 1 checking 
account.  Seconded by Les Brommer.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
Director Brent Kach presented to the board that the Landfill will be applying for an RCC grant with the IDNR for 
the potential expansion of the RCC facility located at the landfill.  Since inception in 2008, the volume of 
hazardous material has tripled.  In order to better serve our communities, the facility needs to be expanded.  No 
action needed or taken at this time. 
 
At 7:46 pm Brad Hindt made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Jerry Johnson.  All ayes.  Motion 
carried. 
 
 
 
               
Arlyn Pedley, Chairman      Brent Kach, Secretary/Director  


